Public Works Department and

## E.K. Centennial Book Delayed

East Kildonan's Centennial Book will not be published for some time.

Ald. Doug. Brewer, who is also chairman of the East Kildonan Centennial Committee, advised East Kildonan Council of this matter at a regular meeting last week.

The question was raised when Laurie Harper, of 252 Bronx avenue, made the inquiry at the conclusion of the meeting when students from Munroe Junior High School were invited to fire questions at the aldermen.

Ald. Brewer said he was disappointed with the apparent lack of completeness. "Certain areas have been glossed over." he said.

"Some residents have approached the committee with the possibility they might be prepared to work on the manuscript with the idea of making it a well rounded story of the growth and development of the Kildonan area.

"It is a possibility," Ald, Brewer continued, "we set in our own mind too high a standard and the resultant work pales by comparison. However, in conversation with a

number of old-time residents, our feeling appears to have been substantiated and feel it is not the opportune time to commit the manuscript to print."

The committee has paid the author \$1,000 for his work to date.

## Torch May Be Permanent

The Centennial torch, which has been burning at the East Kildonan City Hall since last New Year's Eve, may become a permanent fixture.

Mayor George Suttie suggest ed to Council last week that it be called the "Flame of Life" and will remain burning as long as there is not a traffic fatality in the city.

If and when there is a fatal ity then the flame should be extinguished for a period of time.

"Maybe we might become more traffic safety conscious," he said, "and keep the Flame of Life burning."

Council liked the idea.

Certain details would have to be ironed out with the Greater Winnipeg Gas Co.